
Tuesday, 30 July 2024

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcome
A very warm welcome back to school for Term 
3. We’ve had a great start to the term and look 
forward to the weeks ahead. 

A special welcome to our new students and families 
who have joined us since our last newsletter. 
Kōwhai welcomes Ellize, Roman, Finbar, Livia, 
Phoebe, Euan, Freya, Brielle, Aeric, Erianna, Ethan 
and Eiden. Nora joins Nikau and her big sister 
Meryl joins the Rātā Area. 

We also welcome Shanann O’Sullivan Glynn, our 
new teacher in Room 9 and Lucy Bambry who 
will be our support teacher for our New Entrant 
classrooms.

We hope you have all enjoyed your start to school 
and feel very much at home here. 

Enrolments for 2025
We are currently working on our enrolments 
for 2025. Making sure we have all our siblings 
accounted for is a high priority  so please contact 
Lisa if you have yet to enrol your child for next year. 

It would also be most helpful if you could let us 
know if your child will not be returning to our 
school next year. Many thanks.

Attendance

The Ministry of Education has provided all schools 
with their termly report that highlights attendance 
patterns at each school and provides actionable 
insights to improve student attendance.

In April 2024, the Government announced a 
regular attendance target of 80% of students to 
be present for more than 90% of the term by 2030.

Our Term 2 Summary

How many students regularly attended school 
during the term?

65% (compared to 61% in Term 2, 2023)

What were the main reasons given for absence 
during the term?

1.	 Illness / medical 70%

2.	 Holiday 18%

3.	 Accepted but unjustified 6%

4.	 Justified (other) 4%

5.	 Unexplained / Trivial 2%

How many students were on time to class?

63% Being at school before the bell goes in the 
morning is the best way for a child to start their 
day. They can connect with their teacher and 
friends, get themselves organised for the day 
and be ready to go. Even this morning, we had 
40 children turning up late for school. It would 
be a great achievement if we could see an 
improvement in this figure.

Term 2 had its expected absences due to winter 
colds and ills. Hopefully everyone enjoys better 
health this term as the days begin to lengthen. 
We know that good attendance has an impact on 
children’s learning so please ensure your child 
is at school every day unless they are sick or at 
a medical appointment. Deep learning develops 
through carefully constructed lessons that build 
on one another over a period of days and weeks. 
Missing lessons leaves gaps that can be difficult 
to fill, despite a teacher and child’s best efforts to 
address this. 

Calendar of Events 

We have added a number of events to the calendar. 
This includes our end of year celebrations, to 
ensure families have plenty of time to organise 
any leave they might require. Please note that this 
year, all events will be held within the school day.

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

St Anne and St Joachim
Friday 26 July was the Feast Day of St Anne and St Joachim, where we honour the parents of Mary, the earthly 
grandparents of Jesus.
 
St Anne and St Joachim are considered the patron saints of grandparents and last Friday Nikau Area celebrated a 
beautiful liturgy to celebrate our grandparents, followed by morning tea.  
 
St Anne and St Joachim remind us of the important role grandparents play in our lives, offering guidance, support, 
and an unbreakable bond of family. On this day, we also honour the cherished memories of those who have passed, 
acknowledging the lasting impact they have left on our hearts.

Energy!

In Rātā, we have started a new science topic! Here are some experiments we have been participating 
in:

Grandparents’ Day Liturgy

On Friday 26 July we celebrated St Anne and St Joachim’s Feast Day with a special liturgy. It was wonderful 
to have so many of our whānau, people who have a special place in our lives and grandparents to attend 
this celebration with us.

We really enjoyed sharing our learning with our grandparents afterwards. Thank you to all that managed 
to join us on the day.

Swimming Programme

Children in the Pōhutukawa area have been enthusiastically diving into the first week of their swimming 
programme with specialist swimming instructors at Huia Pool helping them to improve their swimming 
skills. 

Kōwhai Term 3!

We have had a great start to term 3!

We started off the term with a visit from the NZ Playhouse. They presented a show called ‘The Reluctant 
Dragon’ which taught us that sometimes, when we are scared, acting brave can be just as helpful!

SPORTS NEWS

Tuesday 6 August

PTA Meeting, 7pm (online)

Thursday 15 August

Kōwhai Fun Day - Walter Nash Centre

Feast of the Assumption Mass - all 

whānau welcome (9.15am)

Friday 16 August

Kōwhai liturgy for the Feast of the 

Assumption - all whānau welcome 
(9.15am)

19-23 August

Book Week: Dive into Reading

Events

Collins’ Cup Netball
The annual Collins’ Cup tournament between the local Catholic 
Schools will be held on Wednesday 21 August at Taita Courts. 
Our Ss Peter and Paul Kiwi team will be playing against St Josephs, 
St Brendans, St Michaels, St Bernadettes, Sacred Heart Petone, Our 
Lady of the Rosary and St Claudines.

Term 3
Netball for Years 6-8 is underway, as is Basketball for Years 1-8. This 
term we also have two teams in the Year 5/6 Water Polo competition.

PTA News
PTA Meeting
The PTA Committee has their next meeting on Tuesday 6 August, 7pm online. A link will be available via the Facebook page 
closer to the time. 

This is an opportunity for the school community to connect, meet new people and form ideas on how to continue building 
the school community and fundraise towards school projects that benefit the students and school. 

KURA AHUREA
Te reo kupu/kīanga to practise at home. Kōrero: simple Te reo with your whānau. 

LIBRARY

Interzone event
This term our Interzone Swimming will be held at Huia Pool on 
Friday 6 September. Trials will be held the week before and all 
children involved have been notified.

Term 4 is Athletics with:
•	 Zone event on Tuesday 12 November
•	 Interzone on Tuesday 19 November 
•	 Regionals on Tuesday 26 November.
School Athletics are scheduled for Wednesday 30 October.

SAVE THE DATE! Book Week 2024

Book Week will be held in week 5 (19-23 August) and the theme is: Dive into Reading!

We are excited to announce there will be a wide range of new books to explore, visiting authors, special activities for 
class library visits, a schoolwide reading challenge, and our much-loved book character day.

The book character day is a chance for your child to come to school dressed as their favourite character from a book, 
or as an ocean creature, a pirate, a sailor, a winter swimmer (!), or any costume that embraces our ocean theme.

“In Room 18 we learnt to build a catapult with popsicle sticks, 
rubber bands and a pompom (as the projectile). 

We used an image as guidance on how to build the catapult in 
teams of 3. 

As we built the catapult we noticed that if we put the popsicle 
sticks further up, the projectile (pompom) would travel further. 
Since the catapult had rubber bands, the catapult has elastic 
potential energy.” Malaya            

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if 
your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Finance
A reminder when making payments to the school bank 
account, to put your child’s name and what the payment 
is for as reference. Thank you for your assistance.

Curriculum Donations 
We want to express our gratitude to everyone who has already contributed to our curriculum donation this year. This 
donation will cover all of our trips and activities, both within and outside the classroom. Our school does not receive 
funding from the Ministry for these extra-curricular activities; instead, we rely on donations from parents.

Thank you very much for considering this.

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school 
office if they are leaving the school grounds during 
school hours. It is important that we know where 
your child is, in case of an emergency. 

Uniform - reminders
If your child has borrowed any uniform from the school office, please ensure that it is washed and returned as our 
stock is running low.

We still have plenty of second-hand uniforms available. Feel free to stop by the office to take a look, or email our office 
team at admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz

If your child is representing the school in any sports activity, the correct PE uniform must be worn - green school PE 
shirt and black school PE shorts.

Uniform - guidelines 

•	 Hair - Will be clean, tidy and off the face. Clips, ribbons, bands, must be of school colours. (bottle green, black or 
navy) 

•	 Make-up - Make up and nail polish are not to be worn. 

•	 Jewellery - For safety reasons no jewellery is to be worn with the exception of watches, medical bracelets and 
small, plain stud earrings. (Approved religious/cultural emblems may be worn under shirts) 

•	 Extra Clothing - Shorts or coloured t-shirts are not to be worn under regulation uniform. 

•	 Jackets - Tidy jackets may be worn in wet/cold weather. They are not to be worn in the classroom.  

•	 Lost Property - Parents and children may check this at any time (located in the tunnel).

Feast of the Assumption
On Thursday 15 August at 9.15am, Nikau, Pōhutukawa and Rātā areas will be celebrating Mass to honour Mary on the 
Feast of her Assumption into heaven.  You are most welcome to join us if you are able to.

Kia ora koe, kia manaakitia ai koe e te Atua
Janine O’Styke

Director of Religious Studies

“In Room 17, we experimented with bouncing different balls so 
we could identify which would go the highest. We used different 
strategies like dropping the ball or throwing the ball. 

We also learnt to recognise the different materials the balls were 
made of by observing if they were light, heavy, fluffy, soft or hard 
and if we could squish them. By identifying this, it helped us 
understand which would fly higher and why.

As a whole area, we learnt that while we were doing these 
experiments to identify different types of potential energy like 
gravitational potential energy, Kinetic energy and elastic potential 
energy.” Valentina 

“The dragon looked like she could fly!” Ann

“When we feel scared, sometimes it is useful to act brave” Gianna

“Just because some dragons do bad things, doesn’t mean they all do!” Oscar

“They made the set and props together with their friends and I asked them how they got changed so quickly! 

We have also begun exploring Olympic sports through Fitness, PE and Discovery.  We practised the 
Pekeroa (long jump) this week along with Hohoro (sprint). Here is a handy Olympic glossary for some of 
the new vocabulary we might use in the next few weeks.

“In Room 19 we have learnt how to use a dropper popper, first, we set up the 
dropper popper by putting it inside out then putting the ping pong ball inside and 
dropping it. 

We found that the ball would bounce over 3 metres in distance whereas when we 
put the ping pong ball on the outside and dropped it, it would bounce less high.” 
Frankie

P  
(Plus)

M  
(Minus)

I  
(Interesting)

“Having four sessions a week.” 
Sophie

“This is the first time I have done 
two lengths of Huia Pool.” Agnes

“At the end of each session we get 
to be competetive.” Macally

“I get to do tuble turns and proper 
diving.” Carter

“I got to go into the deep end 
for the first time ever.” Maaz and 
Norah

“We get to do IMs.” (Individual 
Medley) Chanelle

“You get to learn more about 
swimming when you do swimming 
more, so you get extra practise.” 
Liyansa

“I liked diving into the deep end.” 
Lara

“Having trained instructors taking a 
group.” Classroom Teachers

“Sometimes we don’t get to dive in.” 
Therese

“Having to get changed quickly 
when I am wet.” Gabrielle

“Getting water in my ears and I can’t 
hear the instructor.” Troy

“Sometimes if you get into the deep 
end you can get really scared.” 
Liyansa

“You think it is going to be deep but 
it isn’t. But just keep kicking your 
legs and you’ll be ok.” Lara

“It is interesting to learn new things I 
have never done before.” Evana

“This is my first ever lesson for 
swimming.” Gracemariya

“When you get different teachers on 
different days.” Liyansa

“You get to learn new things and find 
out you are good at something you 
thought you weren’t good at.” Lara  

Below are some reflections from the children about their first week of swimming lessons.

Poetry 

Our literacy learning has started with a focus on poetry. We continue to explore a range of different poem 
techniques including haiku, calligrams, limericks and kenning poems. Here are a few examples of the 
poems we’ve written so far.

Acrostic poems

Octopus swim

Crawling crabs can pinch

Everywhere we see sea creatures

All the fish swim in schools

No humans can breathe in water

Seahorses swim and lay eggs

By Ethan A

Spiky spider

Pink spider

Island spider

Dangerous spider

Egg spider

Red back spider

Spiders

By Lorelei

Haiku poems 

Starlight

Starlight big and bright

Please come out at night tonight

Star light, bright starlight

By Kaia

A Flower

Beautiful flower

Colourful and so pretty

My flower in pink

By Olive

School Disco
Save the date for the next school disco - Friday 13 September. 

More details to follow soon.

NEWS FROM THE BOARD
Kia ora Ss Peter and Paul School Community,

We recently received confirmation from Kelly Ross, the Vicar for Education that Archbishop Paul Martin, as Proprietor for Ss Peter and Paul, 
has appointed Kris Maharaj as his Appointee on the Board. The Board welcomes Kris to this role following the resignation of Tanya Wilton 
at the end of last year. Kris comes to us with a warm endorsement from both Fr Patrick and Tanya. 

Board meeting 

At our meeting at the end of last term, the Board reviewed a range of schoolwide progress and achievement information. This included the 
STAR reading assessment and Science assessments for years 4-8. The individual assessments would have been shared with you at our 
recent learning conversations. 

These assessments showed good progress through each of the year groups and compare very positively against the national reference 
group. We also looked at the mid-year progress and achievement reports for reading, writing and mathematics.

Below you can see the summary of this data:

Reading

•	 76% of students are progressing solidly at the expected level or exceeding expectations.

•	 A further 18% are taking slightly longer than expected. These students are making good progress but require a closer degree of 
monitoring by their teacher. In the recent school report this level of progress was referred to as ‘slightly below’.

•	 6% of students are below expectations and require varying levels of support to improve their level of progress. In the recent reports this 
was described as ‘extra’ support or ‘specific guidance and support’.

Writing

•	 78% of students are progressing solidly at the expected level or exceeding expectations.

•	 A further 13% are taking slightly longer than expected. 

•	 9% of students are below expectations and require varying levels of support to improve their level of progress.

Mathematics

•	 76% of students are progressing solidly at the expected level or exceeding expectations.

•	 A further 20% are taking slightly longer than expected. 

•	 4% of students are below expectations and require varying levels of support to improve their level of progress.

We spend considerable time talking about the learning support that is provided for our students and what this looks like as they move 
through the different levels of their schooling.

Have you joined the PTA Facebook 
group yet? Stay up-to-date with 
school community events by joining f
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